CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY DAY MEETING, FEBRUARY 12, 2009
SUBMITTED BY BARBARA STEVENS, DAY SECRETARY

Rachel Phaneuf, president thanked Daniel Shari, owner of Cornerstone Sew and Vac, for hosting
our meeting at their store. She also thanked Joany Orsi for arranging the meeting.

Rachel gave everyone a Valentine card and read a cute poem.

Patti Howell, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 9:47 a.m. She then welcomed three
visitors and one new member. Patti wished happy birthday to everyone celebrating a birthday
in February.

Minutes were approved as printed in the newsletter.
The following committee reports were given:

Publicity — Marge and Albertha have quilts up at the hospital. Quilts are needed for future
display.
Ways & Means — Dori Holt asked everyone to email her their quilting tips and helpful hints.
Membership - Phyl announced that we had 34 present with three visitors and one new
member. No door prizes or fat quarters were given.
Community Service — Bev said that she had contacted several agencies in Douglas County and
the two most promising ones are the assisted living center on Hospital Drive and the adult
men’s retardation group home. The home has never had anyone offer to do anything to help
them. Bev will present the ideas at the night meeting.
Day Hospitality — Irene reminded everyone who had volunteered for the night meeting and
Marge said that a list was made at the January meeting of those who volunteered for the
March day meeting.
Newsletter - Diane said she needs everyone’s information by the 25" of every month. She
needs the night minutes the day after the meeting.
Programs — Joany announced that the February night meeting would be by Sunday Best

Quiltworks.

The March day program will be “Mile a Minute” with Dorene Bickford

March night — “Moroccan Tiles” with Joany Orsi

April day — “Tuna Can” blocks with Broach Winsley

April night — Broach doing a trunk show

May day — “Paper Bag Quilts”

Joany also asked for someone to step forward to chair the Program Committee as she will
probably be moving in the near future.

Historian — Doreen thanked Charlie for the photo help.

Photography — Charlie said that we could now download pictures from our web site. A sample
slideshow is being made to sell.



Quilt ‘Til You Wilt — Phyl announced the spring one would be March 7. This one will cost $5.00
plus a notion and a fat quarter. These will be used for door prizes.

Challenge Quilts — Start working on ideas about the state you grew up in. The topicis
“Sunbonnet Sue on Vacation.” Remember that Sue cannot show her face and the quilt must be
made as a cover for your sewing machine. They are due at the September night meeting.

Telephone — Everyone was called.
Bee — The Bee will be held on February 19" at the home of Sandra Wilson from 9 ‘til 1.
Sunshine- Dorene Bickford’s husband, Joyce Trew’s mother, and Kathy Eck’s husband.

NEW BUSINESS

There will be a Board meeting prior to the February night meeting, beginning at 5:30.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Several quilt shows, the sewing expo, the Georgia Quilt Council Convention and the Shop Hop
were announced.

SHOW AND TELL

Several beautiful quilts were shown and appreciated.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

Following the meeting, Cornerstone Sew and Vac had several demos and gave all members a fat
qguarter and 20 percent discount on all purchases



